RE: Support for SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. I support this bill with a few recommendations aimed to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve.

My recommendation for this bill is to **not** restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and ask that you carefully consider how much of an impact this bill will have on Hawaii's aging population.

Sincerely,

William B. Dorsey

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. I support this bill with a few recommendations aimed to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve.

My recommendation for this bill is to **not** restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and ask that you carefully consider how much of an impact this bill will have on Hawaii's aging population.

Sincerely,

Dela Ciza

.

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. I support this bill with a few recommendations aimed to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve.

My recommendation for this bill is to **not** restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and ask that you carefully consider how much of an impact this bill will have on Hawaii's aging population.

Sincerely,

Chuck K. Uyeda

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. I support this bill with a few recommendations aimed to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve.

My recommendation for this bill is to not restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and ask that you carefully consider how much of an impact this bill will have on Hawaii's aging population.

Sincerely,

Samuer Harm

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. In fact I have a friend in Hilo who has been trying to live with her husband in the same foster care home for 2 years now without success. Sidney and Terry Kaide have been married for 62 years and have been forced to live separately in their 80's because the program's criteria does not recognize their relationship as husband and wife but on their medical paying status. I support this bill because no couple who is eligible for the same foster care home should have to ask for permission to live with their spouse.

In order for this bill to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve, I recommend that this bill not restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and humbly ask that this bill he pushed through so that Sidney and Terry Kaide will be able to live out the rest of their lives together as husband and wife.

Leinelle Hov

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. In fact I have a friend in Hilo who has been trying to live with her husband in the same foster care home for 2 years now without success. Sidney and Terry Kaide have been married for 62 years and have been forced to live separately in their 80's because the program's criteria does not recognize their relationship as husband and wife but on their medical paying status. I support this bill because no couple who is eligible for the same foster care home should have to ask for permission to live with their spouse.

In order for this bill to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve, I recommend that this bill not restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and humbly ask that this bill be pushed through so that Sidney and Terry Kaide will be able to live out the rest of their lives together as husband and wife.

Sincerely,

Brieama Moo

P.7

February 5, 2009

RE: SB #190

Dear Senator Chun Oakland and Committee Members,

I am supporting your proposed bill SB 190 that will allow married couples to be cared for in the same adult foster care home when both are private pay patients in programs that limit the number of private pay vs. Medicaid patients. With our aging baby boomers and more people living longer lives these days, the number of married couples in need of the same type of care will only continue to multiply.

Marriage is a sacred union that honors husband and wife. Through the aging process, a couple should be able to live together as husband and wife even in foster care homes that must take in patients based on level of care and medical paying status. In fact I have a friend in Hilo who has been trying to live with her husband in the same foster care home for 2 years now without success. Sidney and Terry Kaide have been married for 62 years and have been forced to live separately in their 80's because the program's criteria does not recognize their relationship as husband and wife but on their medical paying status. I support this bill because no couple who is eligible for the same foster care home should have to ask for permission to live with their spouse.

In order for this bill to benefit a wider audience of married couples for whom this bill is intended to serve, I recommend that this bill not restrict the age of the couple and the number of years married when both are eligible for the same foster care home. I fully support SB #190 with these recommendations and humbly ask that this bill be pushed through so that Sidney and Terry Kaide will be able to live out the rest of their lives together as husband and wife.

Sincerely, Banden Door